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The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors in your petition to determine 
whether the interests of justice warrant relief in your case including in accordance with the 
Wilkie Memo.  You contend in your petition that you served honorably in the Marine Corps for 
nearly four years, until you turned yourself in due to addiction issues, after which you were 
discharged.  You further contend that while you were on active duty you struggled with esteem 
issues that related to your killing of your father by accidental discharge of a shotgun while you 
were on leave from boot camp.  You also provided information concerning your positive 
professional attainment and community involvement that you have engaged in since your 
discharge from the Marine Corps. 
 
In connection with your assertion that you suffered from a mental health condition, the Board 
requested, and reviewed, the AO.  The AO reviewed your service record as well as your petition 
and the matters that you submitted.   According to the AO:  
 

Petitioner’s incomplete in-service health record did not contain any diagnosed 
mental health conditions, or symptoms or behaviors indicative of a mental health 
condition.  Throughout his military service, disciplinary actions and 
administrative processing, there were no indications of a mental health condition 
requiring referral to mental health resources.  Additional information, such as 
post-service treatment records or VA Disability evaluations describing the 
Petitioner’s mental health diagnosis and its specific link to his misconduct, are 
required to render an alternate opinion.  Should the Petitioner choose to submit 
additional records, they will be reviewed in context of his claims.  
 
Though Petitioner carried a post-discharge service-connected disability rating 
from the VA for PTSD, there were no clinical records provided that detailed the 
symptoms comprising the diagnoses, effect on his occupational functioning, or 
that showed a nexus with his misconduct. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered medical opinion there is evidence Petitioner was 
diagnosed with PTSD post-discharge, but that there is insufficient evidence that Petitioner’s in-
service misconduct could be attributed to PTSD or other unfitting mental health conditions.” 
 
Based upon its review, the Board concluded the potentially mitigating factors that you raised 
were insufficient to warrant relief.  With respect to your contention relating to a mental health 
condition, the Board concurred with the findings of the AO.  The Board acknowledged your 
position that you have addressed mental health challenges, but it was unable to find a nexus 
between that and your naval service.  With respect to your contentions relating to your post 
service positive activities, the Board acknowledged and commended you for your positive 
professional attainments and the service to your community.  However, the Board found these 
attainments were insufficient to grant the relief requested.  Accordingly, in view of the entirety 
of your record and your submission, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 






